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President Report
Hello again

The cracksin the naw ay have been repaired. On Friday September
26, the Patks Departthent closed the field and repaired the cracks
atud it 1ooks like they put sealer on also and repainted the lines.

&t the lagt meeting it was voted to discontinme the monthly door
prizes. Thiziz it patt becauge of not having s hobby shop handsy to
putchase the prizes and alzo because it was started to increase
attenndatice at the meetings [t has not been worling and does not
justify the expense. We are only averaging 10 or 12 members per
meeting,

Alzo at the meeting the dates for the 2009 fly ins were set. They
are: Military fly in, July 11 John Cacile CD . Jumbo Jam boree,
August 22, Busan Calvin CDL Fall fly in, October 3, Wasrne Oyler
CD. We wvoted to have a club day at the field on O ctober 25 of this

yeat.
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We are still looking for someone to take on the position of publicity
officer, and a few pilots that would be willing to register as Intro
Pilot Instractors with the AMA . We need to get some kind of a
program it place to atbtract new members. Mot just the youngpeople,
but also the newly retired folkslooking for something to do, and

atiyone in bebreen Suggestions are always welcome.

The tuilding seasotiisupon s Come share yow winter peojects at
the meetings. Remember that now 1z the tim e to inspect your
airplane and make any needed repairs before you store them for the
wirter. Do it while it is still fresh in your mind what isneeded.

N ominations for next years officers will be opened at the O ctober

meeting atid remain openoantil; voted on at the M ovember meeting.

See you at the field and m eeting.
Ken

NEXT MEETIMNG October 18 , 2008 10:300 ART
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I Minutes of the September 20, 2008 meeting of the 49th Mid-America Jumbo Squadron I

President Ken Smith called the meeting to order at
10:36am.

The minutes of the August 2008 meeting were approved
as published.

There were 12 members present including all officers.
Vice President’s Report — Wayne Oyler

Wayne reported on an article about safety and inci dent
reporting in the September 1ssue of the AN Tnaider.
The article states there are several actions that shouldbe
talen, including reporting to the AMA in the event of
an accident or incident. Wayne passed out copies of the

article to those in attendance.

secretary’s Heport — Jerry Edwards
A letter was received from Charlie Bauer, ANA Dhstrict
VI Dhrector, regarding Mark Smith and Horace Cain as
candidates for the AMA Executive Vice-President. Mr.
Bauer suggested wvoting for Horace Cain.
The IMAA recharter paperworl was recetved from Don
Vinyard, the IMA A Secretary, with alisting of the
squadron IMA A members. There 1z no charge for this
service. The listing will be updated with current
squadron IMA A members and returned.
Emals and matlings on scheduled fly-ins recerved this
month include:
Future Events
Bartlesville Falcon Big-Bird Fly-In 1z scheduled for
Cictober 4 and 5, 2008, at the Copan, Oklahoma Iodel
Air Park Register at Bam for $10.00 and fly at 9:00am.
=outh Platte Eiver Eats Iodel Aurplane Club Open fly
Eventis scheduled for October 4 and 5, 2008, west of
Platte City, JO. Filot meeting at %:30am, pilot fee
$10.00, fly 10:00am-4: 00pm both days.
Current Events
EBlue Sky Squadron IMAL Arshow September 20 and
21, 2008, at Topeka, K=
=t Louts RC FA Annual Fly In September 20 and 21,
2008, at Eurelea, MO,
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Jefferson City Radio Control Asmaal Full-Helicopter Fly In
September 20, 2008, at Jefferson City, MO,

Treasuret’ s Feport — Jobn Canile

Joht' sreport o income atd expenditures for the Jumbo Jambores
atid the rained out Fall FlywIn and the up to date banl balanee was
approved as presented. Included in the income was a $30 refund
from Hy-V ee for a tray of chicken that they failed to deliver for the
Jammboree dinter. Jusan reparted that she also received an apology
letter from Hye W oee.

John reparted that a Health D epattm ent inspector showed up to
ingpect out concession stand at the Fall Fly-In When told that the
evert was cancelled the inspector said we could get ow concession
statud permit fee retaned. Busan Cawin has made the request for
the refund.

ParksReport — Bill WeD onald

Bill reported that the wheels that he had donated for the field

mow et have been installed and the mower is working better.
Howewet, it does doest't mow even. Harold Em anual suggested
that som eane has bumped som ething while m owing and bent a
blade or the mower deck frame.

Bill reported that Joe Cyzan needs a report of S quadron member
wolunteer hiours suppotting the field or club activities at the field
EBill passed ar ound a meetn ber listing for everyone to write dowrn the
trher of their volunteer hours. He will turn the lsting ower to Joe
for reporting to the Patks Department.

Bill reported that Joe Cygan told hitn that the Parks Departm ent had
izsued a contract to repair the cracksin the mameray. The date for the
tepait was niot known

3 afety Report —Harold Witte

H othing to repott.

Doot Prizes

Ken Smith opened discussion on whether we wanted to cottisme
with the meeting door prizes. One reason is the drain on the
treasurer and the other 12 the diffi ety with parchasing prizes sitice
the only local hobby shops are on Iletoalf Averne in Overland
Patl A suggestion was made, seconded and approved to contine
through this year and then suspend the program.

Club Day

Ken dmith opened di scussion on having a club day at the field. A
motict was made, seconded and approved to have a club day at the
field on October 26, 200%.

Flyr-Inachedule for 2009

Ken 3mith opened di scussion on fly-ins for 2009 Tentative dates
atre as follow s:

Military Fly-In July 11, 2009, JTohn C acile CD

Jumbio Jamboree Avguast 22, 2009, Susan Calvin CD

Fall Fly-Itn Oetober 3, 2009, Warne Oyler CD



I Minutes of the September 20, 2008 meeting of the 49th Mid-America Jumbo Squadron I

Raffle Tickets

John Caoile stated that he has used all the paper stock
for raffle tickets and asked if we wanted to precede with
that type raffle tickets. & motion was made, seconded
and passed for John to order new paper stock for the

ticlets.

Announcements
musan Calvin reported that she was not selected as the
secretary/Treasurer of the KATPA organization.

Door Prizes and Winners

John Caoile purchased this month’s prizes at Hobhy
Haven.

Ernst Ultrastand — Bill McDonald

Hobbico 872127 Foam Eubbker Pad — Jerry Edwards
Du-Bro E-Z Connectors — John Caoile

Du-Bro Exhaust Deflector — Charlie Robinson

Du-Bro Mylon T-style Control Horns — Susan Calvin
Bondus 17167 Allen Wrench — John Sincox

Du-Ero 8327 Blind Muts & Screws — Ken Smith
Du-Ero /8" Dura-Collars — Glenn Gill

Du-Bro Mylon Kwik-Links — Wayne Oyler

Covering Iron Cover — Susan Calvin

Great Planes Mylon Wing Tip Skids — Jerry Edwards
Dave Brown Pushrod End Fiting — Charlie Robinson
Tu-Ero Eubber Band Puller — Glenn Gill

Great Planes nylon Wing Tip Skids — John Sincox
Du-Bro 3327 EfZ Adjust Horn Bracket — Bill
MeDonald

Future Door Prize Shoppers
October — John Sincox
November — Jay Crowley
December — Bill McDonald

The meeting adjourned at 11: 533am.

Jayhawk Big Bird Fly-In September 25 and 26, 20083

Submitted by Jerry Edwards

John Caolie and | went to the Jayhawk Big Bird Fly-in at Lawrence, K5 on Septernber 25th. The field isvery easy to getto
and anly took us ahout an hour even though there was some road construction on -435. The first thing we noticed was that
there was alot of open space for flying. They really have a nice setup; shelter house | bleachers, chain link fencing separating
the spectator area from the pit area and another chain link fence separating the pits from the pilot stands and runway.
Ferhaps the best thing about the field is that they have both an eastiwest runway and a north/south runway. Both runways
are well manicured grass. They also have a very nice PA systerm. They have four speakers attached to what appeared to be
2 foot squares of boards strategically placed on the ground to provide adequate sound for the spectators and pits. They
utilize a wireless micraphone system that allows the PA announcer to mingle amongst the pilots and spectators. Their
announcers did an excellent job of providing information about the pilots and their models. They also interviewed several
children making them feel welcome and passed out small punch-out foam airplanes to each one.

John and | chose to he spectators at the event and enjoyed a great day of watching some very good pilots put on a show
with their models. The eventwas listed as a Big Bird event but they had models from small electric power models to what
appeared to be a 40-50 percent scale model. There was at least ane madel in the air at all imes, sometimes three or four,
We saw a lot of nice models and watched some very good pilots. The announcer stated that they were going to quit flying
ghout 500pm, go eat dinner and return about 8:00pm for some night flying. The night flying sounded interesting but John
and | chose notto stay. YWe had a fun time and decided we would bring planes next time.
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AMA INSIDER

moldering Advisories

Someone suggested that the use of a zoldenng gun was safer than other types because it would not roll off the
wotkhbench and burn vou. It should also be mentioned over and over that soldering guns have a very strong
alternating current magnetic field around the tip. When brought in prozimity to electric motors and servos, this

magnetic field de-gausses (demagnetizes) the magnets inside the motors and servos and causes permanent damage.

I have seen several people come to the flying field with anew electricpowered atrplane that does not have encugh

power For flight. When asked if they soldered the wires to the motor with a soldenng gun, the answer 15 usually
“F’Es.’,

Also you should never stick the tip of a soldering gun into the airplane’s radic compattm ent while soldening

pushrods and etc. as it will presently damage the motors inside the servos.

If you must use a soldering gun, vou should stay well away from electric motors and servos, meaning at least 24

inches just to be safe

—From the Eogue Eagles EC Club, Medford, Oregon

From: Carl Lindsey <celmeli@everestkc.net=
To: hubert speer <gordonspeer@sbcegl obal net=
Sent: Saturday, September 20, 2008 9:08:39 PM
Subject: RE: FOR SALE

Hubert
What's FOR. Sale?
Carl

The airplanes and the radio equip.I just don't have
the strength anymore to carry it Contact Hubert for more Info
all out there,and I haven't flown at all for two years. at 816-257-2582
I have to watch Mary close her short memory is going . or by E-Mail
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EMGINE &ND MUFFLEE HEIGHEOR
LEAVE THE RUNWAY OPEN FRIENDLY
There isplenty of space to the EAST and SOUTH for IT MUST BE

AEROBATICS AND 3-D FLYING

JACESON COUNTY PARES DEPARTMENT
Forinformation ahout the Parles department | wisit their wehb site at
http://www jack songov.or g'r ec.shtml
For calendar of Parks events

http :/fwww jacksongov.org/rec_ce.shtml

Lfichelle Mewman
Director of Tackson County

superintendent
of
Parks Cperations

FParles and Eecreation

i
Jetf Gilm ore
Chief of Park Safety and Enforcement
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SUPPORT YOUR LOCAL HOBBY SHOP

10560 Metcalf
Overland Park, Es 66212
(913)381-3111

IN GOD WE TRUST

Jumbe Talk Editor

Canl Lindsey (celmel@everesthe.net)
8900 Mastin

Owerland Park, KS 66212

RETUEN SERVICE REQUESTED

DATED MATERIAL DO NOT DELAY
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